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Upcoming Events
RCF Annual Meeting and Spaghetti Dinner 

May 2nd, 2013 6:00pm-8:00pm, Veirs Mill Recreation Center
RCF Annual Dinner Immediately followed by RCA Executive Board Meeting

RCA Spring Bazaar
May 4th, 2013 8:00am-1:00pm, Loehmann’s Shopping Center

2013 RCA MusicFest Fundraiser
Sunday May 19th, 2013 4-6pm, Mem Sahib Restaurant in Randolph Hills Shopping Center

Tickets available by emailing musicfest@randolphcivic.org or calling (240)668-4722

The Newsletter of the Randolph Civic Association

RCA MusicFest 2013 Fundraiser
coming to Mem Sahib May 19th!
By Matt Tifford

Please join us for our third annual MusicFest fund-
raiser and dinner. This year’s MusicFest will be held on 
Sunday, May 19th from 4-6pm at the Mem Sahib Restau-
rant in Randolph Hills Shopping Center. If you’ve never 
been to Mem Sahib it is a wonderful Indian restaurant right 
in our backyard with great food and entertainment. Pro-
ceeds from this 
yearly fund-
raiser go to 
the Randolph 
Civic Foun-
dation Sign 
%HDXWL¿FDWLRQ�
Fund. In the 
past two years 
we raised 
enough money 
to purchase 
our beautiful 
entrance signs, 
tons of peren-
nials, and fund 
ongoing landscaping and maintenance efforts. These are 
a regular expense, and the more we raise the better our 
entrances can look.  

This year we will feature performances by:
�� Back for a second year, Washington area legend 

and recipient of 22 Washington Area Music Awards 
(Wammies) Mary Ann Redmond joined by guitarist 
Mike Ault. 

�� Resident Jazz singer Christiana Drapkin with Nell 
Rumbaugh on piano and Bob Shann on Bass.

�� A new neighborhood band, (as yet unnamed) fea-
turing singer/guitarist Mark Nensel, Chris Tedesco 
on Bass, and Dominic Mazzaglia on drums. 

�� Noah Gittell, singer-songwriter and neighborhood 
resident.

We will also be presenting the Volunteer of the Year 
award, which goes out each year to a non-Board member 
who has done exemplary volunteer work for the commu-

nity. 
Tickets are 

currently on 
sale for $25 
per person or 
$40 per couple. 
Children ages 
6-18 are $15. 
The ticket price 
includes hors 
d’oeuvres and 
non-alcoholic 
beverages. 
Tickets can be 
purchased on-
line via PayPal 

at www.randolphcivic.org. If you prefer to pay by check, 
please contact Lindsay Hoffman at (240) 668-4722 or 
e-mail musicfest@randolphcivic.org. If you are not able to 
attend the event, but would like to donate to the fund, your 
donations are welcome.

We are tremendously fortunate to have events like 
these in our community. Please come and show your sup-
port for our community and our local musical talent.
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RCA Executive Committee and 
Committee Chairs for 2012-2013

RCA Telephone Number: (240)668-4722.
Recorded announcements of community events, 24 hours a day. Callers may leave messages.

Membership in the RCA is $10.00 per year.

The Echo is the official publication of the Randolph Civic Association, Inc., P.O. Box 2202, 
North Bethesda, Maryland 20852. The Echo is published 8 times a year and distributed 
free to all residents of Franklin Park, Hilltop Square, Montrose Park, Randolph Hills, and 
Randolph Farms. Deadline for submission of articles varies; the next deadline is noted in 
each issue. If you would like to send an article in for consideration, please email the article 
to info@randolphcivic.org.

The Randolph Civic Association was formed in 1955 and incorporated in 1958. As stated 
in the original Articles of Incorporation, the purposes of the RCA are “to stimulate inter-
est in all community problems and improvements that will better the general welfare of 
the community [and] to pay strict attention to any attempt to lessen the value of property 
within its borders...”

Web site: www.randolphcivic.org

President’s Message
by Chad Salganik, RCA President

6SULQJ�KDV�¿QDOO\�VSUXQJ��:H�DUH�FRPLQJ�RII�D�
great April General Meeting. Jim Conklin from the 
Montgomery County Sierra Club gave a spirited pre-
sentation with tips on how to save energy around the 
house. We had a nice turnout for the meeting, and 
I hope folks found the presentation useful. I know I 
learned a thing or two. 

We also held elections at the April Meeting. 
Thank you to outgoing board members Christiana 
Drapkin and Nick Kreisle. Christiana served as Vice 
President and has been a tremendous neighbor and 
contributor to our neighborhood. We are all looking 
forward to her continuing contributions.  Nick has 
done a yeoman’s job as the treasurer, which is a 
critical part of the organization. He leaves the organi-
]DWLRQ�ZLWK�WKH�¿QDQFHV�LQ�RUGHU��7KDQN�\RX�WR�WKH�
both of them for their hard work and service. 

Fortunately, we have neighbors who are ready 
WR�VWHS�LQ�DQG�¿OO�WKHVH�SRVLWLRQV��0DUN�1HQVHO�ZDV�
elected as a Director. Mark has been editing the 
Echo for a couple of years, and is a reliable contribu-
tor to the neighborhood. Mark will continue to edit 
the Echo; i.e. if you’re still reading this, then he is still 
editing. Thank you Mark for all you’ve done for the 
Echo and welcome to the Board. 

Director Brian Hooker, who has been active with 
the Neighborhood Watch and leads the Neighbor-
hood 5K Fun Run, will now serve as Vice President 
Two. Last but not least, Dan Hoffman, who hopefully 
needs no introduction, will serve as Treasurer. Dan 
is a former RCA President, and has been active in 
the White Flint Sector Plan. Additionally, it is Dan 
who ensures the Echo makes it to print. He has 
been a huge asset to the Randolph Hills community. 

Thank you to the rest of the Board who are con-
tinuing in their positions: Amber Tedesco, Jason Ott, 
Matt Tifford and Mara Greengrass.

Lastly, I will make another pitch for folks to join 
the neighborhood email group. In March, the State 
Highway Administration (SHA) proposed closing 
Randolph Road at the railroad crossing as part of 
the realignment for Montrose Parkway East. In an to 
effort gain com-
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Neighborhood News in Brief
�� The RCF is still seeking volunteers to help with 

upkeep of our entryway sign sites.  We’re always 
grateful for extra hands to help with keeping the plant-
ers looking tidy and colorful.  Whether you’re available 
to weed, water or plant, please email me at Lindsay-
Hoffman@aol.com and we will get you signed up!  Our 
goal is to keep the sites color coordinated and will be 
SURYLGLQJ�ÀRZHUV�DQG�RWKHU�VXSSOLHV��DV�ZHOO�DV�PDSV�
of the sites as perennials are already there and just 
coming out of dormancy.  As always, we’re grateful for 
Karen Helfert’s leadership on this charge!  Our neigh-
ERUKRRG�LGHQWLW\�LV�UHDOO\�GH¿QHG�E\�WKHVH�VLJQV�DQG�
it’s important for us to keep them beautiful!

Note to Echo Contributors:
Deadlines for the remainder of the 2012-2013 Issue year 
are:

 June/July/Aug 2013 ..............  May 24th

Upcoming Events at 
Viers Mill Elementary 
by Amber Tedesco

It’s hard to believe the 2012-2013 school year is 
coming in an end in just ten weeks or so. For those of 
you who have Kindergartners starting in 2013 now is the 
time to get them registered to ensure there are enough 
Kindergarten teachers at Viers Mill.  Although orientation 
at Viers Mill was April 17-18, 2013 it’s not too late to get 
your kids registered for the school year.  Please contact 
the school if you haven’t already to receive your enroll-
ment packet. For more information on Kindergarten Ori-
entation you can visit the MCCPS website at http://www.
montgomeryschoolsmd.org/info/enroll/orientation.aspx.  

Viers Mill PTA is also gearing up for our annual 
Spring Fair on May 18th from 11-3pm. This will be our 
last event for the year.  There will be crafts, games, 
LQÀDWDEOH¶V��DQG�RI�FRXUVH�IRRG�IRU�DOO�WR�HQMR\��<RX�FDQ�
purchase tickets at the door or they will be on sale start-
ing May 6th during school lunch times.  So come out and 
HQMR\�D�IXQ�¿OOHG�GD\�����)RU�PRUH�LQIRUPDWLRQ�IHHO�IUHH�WR�
contact me at VMESPTAPRES@yahoo.com.  

7KDQN�\RX�WR�DOO�WKH�YROXQWHHUV�ZKR�SXW�WKH�EHVW�LQWHUHVW�RI�WKH�QHLJKERUKRRG�¿UVW�DW�RXU������VWUHDP�FOHDQ�XS�
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April General Membership
Meeting Minutes
by Jason Ott

1. Call to order:  8:00 PM
2. RCA Board Elections
�� -DFN�6WLOOZHOO�SUHVHQWHG�WKH�VODWH�RI�FDQGLGDWHV�

for the RCA Board, which was then approved by elec-
tions.  The RCA Board for the upcoming year is:

o President – Chad Salganik
o Vice President 1 – Amber Tedesco
o Vice President 2 – Brian Hooker
o Treasurer – Dan Hoffman
o Secretary – Jason Ott
o Director – Mark Nensel

�� &KDG�6DOJDQLN��5&$�3UHVLGHQW��WKDQNHG�&KULV-
tiana Drapkin and Nick Kreisle for ther service to RCA 
and the community.

3. Guest Presentation: Jim Conklin, Montgomery 
County Sierra Club

�� -LP�&RQNOLQ��D�PHPEHU�RI�WKH�0RQWJRPHU\�
County Sierra Club, came to present on ways to save 
energy and money. 

o Many suggestions to reduce energy usage can 
save money, save the environment, and make you 
feel more comfortable.
o Montgomery County has a goal of reducing 

energy consumption per capita 2 % for the next 10 
years.
o A smart power strip will turn off all of the devices 
ZKHQ�D�VSHFL¿F�GHYLFH�WKDW�LV�SOXJJHG�LQ�LV�WXUQHG�
RII���%X\LQJ�(QHUJ\�6WDU�$SSOLDQFHV�FDQ�VDYH�VLJQL¿-
cantly over standard appliances.  If you can, insulate 
your exterior walls and the attic.  
R� 3HSFR�RIIHUV�VRPH�SURJUDPV���<RX�FDQ�¿QG�

more information at this link.  You might want to 
check out the Home Performance with Energy Star 
link. They will conduct an energy audit for a reduced 
cost.  http://www.pepco.com/energy/conservation/
meiin/
o An interesting pyramid of projects can be found 

at this link: http://www.mnpower.com/EnergyConser-
vation/ForYourHome
o LEDs have come down in price and last for a 

long time.  They also do not have mercury in them.  
4. Old Business
�� 'DQ�+RIIPDQ�SURYLGHG�DQ�XSGDWH�RQ�0HPEHU-

ship.  The Membership Drive will start up in the fall.
�� 0XVLF�)HVW�LV�6XQGD\��0D\���WK��IURP���WR���

PM at Mem Sahib Restaurant.  Matt Tifford is looking 
for someone to solicit sponsors.  Yard signs will go up 
soon to inform residents.  Also, an advertisement will be 
placed in the upcoming Echo.

�� 7KH�1HLJKERUKRRG�%D]DDU�LV�6DWXUGD\��0D\��WK��
at Loehmann’s Plaza.  Signs will go up at the entrances 
to the neighborhood and at Loehmann’s.  Also, a posting 
will be put on Craigslist.

5. New Business

�� &KDG�6DOJDQLN�SURYLGHG�DQ�XSGDWH�RI�0RQWURVH�
Parkway East.  The State Highway Administration and 
MCDOT presented plans for Randolph at the railroad 
tracks.  Overwhelmingly, residents wanted to keep Ran-
dolph open from the tracks to Nebel.  The preference 
was communicated to the Planning Board, which voted 
in favor of recommending to keep this section open.  
There will be an interchange at Parklawn from Montrose 
East.

�� 0DWW�7LIIRUG�SURYLGHG�DQ�XSGDWH�RQ�WUDI¿F�FDOP-
LQJ���0&'27�LV�QRW�LQ�IDYRU�RI�VSHHG�EXPSV�GXH�WR�¿UH�
and rescue vehicles.  They prefer bumping out the curb.  
We can ask them to look into this again.  Also, the curb 
extensions at Boiling Brook and Rocking Horse will go 
in this month.  We asked them to paint the island on 
Randolph, but they do not do this type of marking.

�� 'DQ�+RIIPDQ�SURYLGHG�DQ�XSGDWH�RQ�WKH�EXGJHW���
A proposed budget for the upcoming year was present-
ed.  Last year saw a large bump in advertising revenue.  
5&$�VKRXOG�HQG�WKH�¿VFDO�\HDU�ZLWK�D�VXUSOXV�RI�DERXW�
$1,400.  

�� 7KH�6HFRQG�$QQXDO�5&$�)XQ�5XQ�ZLOO�EH�2FWR-
ber 5th.

�� &RPPXQLW\�&OHDQ�8S�GD\�LV�6DWXUGD\��$SULO��WK���
George Gadbois will help coordinate the group at 9 AM 
in front of Goodwill.

�� $�NLQG�YROXQWHHU�FOHDQHG�XS�WKH�)UDQNOLQ�3DUN�
sign.  We appreciate the help and want to make sure 
that the perennials are left alone.  A guide will be written 
to faciliate people wanting to help.

6. Standard Business
�� 7KH�PLQXWHV�IURP�WKH�0DUFK��WK��������ERDUG�

meeting were approved.
�� 7KH�6DIHW\�&RPPLWWHH�ZLOO�WU\�WR�KDYH�D�QHZ�

push on Neighborhood Watch.
�� $PEHU�7HGHVFR�SURYLGHG�DQ�(GXFDWLRQ�XSGDWH���

Viers Mill teachers are moving into the new classrooms.  
Construction at Wheaton HS will start this summer.

7.  RCA Meeting was adjourned at 9:40 P.M.
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COMING TO  strathmore

Strathmore Ticket Office

Justin Roberts

DAISY CASTRO 
Gypsy jazz violinist
MAY 8 & 22, 7:30PM

OWEN DANOFF 
singer-songwriter
JUNE 5 & 19, 7:30PM

BÉLA FLECK AND 
THE MARCUS 
ROBERTS TRIO
MAY 10, 8PM

SPECIAL AIR MENTOR 
PERFORMANCE!
RICKY SIMPKINS 
fiddle
MAY 29, 7:30PM

Strathmore-commissioned 
world premieres at each 
second performance.

UNDERGROUND 
RAILROAD:
AN EVENING WITH 
KATHLEEN BATTLE
Cyrus Chestnut piano
Heritage Signature Chorale
    Stanley Thurston director
MAY 18, 8PM

REINVENTING RADIO: 
AN EVENING WITH 
IRA GLASS
JUNE 29, 8PM

CREATIVE CRAFTS 
COUNCIL 29TH BIENNIAL
MAY 4–JUNE 13
Come to the free Opening 
Reception, May 16 from 7–9PM.
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Michael Colella, 
Sycamore Sphere
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The RCA Hotline
240-668-4722 (4RCA)

Calls Received March 4th, 2013 
through April 14th, 2013
General Note: The RCA gets a 

lot of calls about code violations 

(untagged cars, tall grass, etc). Please note that phone 

numbers for agencies that handle such matters are pub-

lished on the website. You don’t have to leave your name 

or phone number. The RCA reserves the right to not pub-

lish calls longer than 1.5 minutes due to the time it takes 

to transcribe and cost to publish. You can always email 

the RCA at info@randolphcivic.org  or submit an article for 

publication to the Echo editor.

03-13-13 (Wed) at 1:42pm.  Not Anonymous.  Received 
via Info@RandolphCivic.org.  Hello:  After living in 
Potomac for six years, we are looking to move to a loca-
tion near or in yours. We are looking for a single family 
home, but would also consider a town home, condo or 
shared living.  I didn’t see such listings on your Web site 
anywhere--did I miss them?  I know I can go to Zillow/
Craigslist but I thought your site might be more up-to-date.  
Thanks! [RCA Note: The RCA is not a real estate agent.]

03-14-13 (Thurs) at 4:10pm.  Anonymous.  Veirs Mill 
Baptist Church, just beside Burger King on Veirs Mill 
Road, has free movies for anyone that wants to attend on 
the second Saturday of the month at 6 o’clock.  We have 
free refreshments.  Call the church office during working 
hours to find out the name of the movie at 301-942-3210.  
Everyone is very much welcome to attend.  I’m sure you’ll 
have a good time; I do.  See you there.

03-20-13 (Wed) at 3:30pm.  Not Anonymous. I live in 
Franklin Park and walk to the park on the bike path.  A few 
years ago, the Boy Scouts, with some help from neigh-
bors, built this very nice rail around the area of Gaynor and 
Hunters.  It’s around the creek over there so children won’t 
fall in and, right now, that rail is deteriorating and needs 
some repair. When I walk by and see it falling apart, I try 
to prop it up as much as possible.  It would be wonderful – 
as it’s a really nice design for the neighborhood and looks 
really nice – it would be really nice if the scouts would take 
it on themselves as a project to go over there, take a look 
and perform some repairs on it. If it’s a question of contri-
butions, I am willing to contribute my share.  Thank you!

04-04-13 (Thurs) at 7:12pm.  Not Anonymous.  Received 
via Info@RandolphCivic.org.   Vehicles are speeding on 
the 10900 through 11100 blocks of Schuylkill Road prior 
to & after the existing speed humps.  I would say many 
times these vehicles are going more than 45 miles per 
hour on this 25 mile an hour road.  They are a danger to 
themselves, people especially children, vehicles parked on 
those blocks, & animals (Continued on page 11)
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Loehmann’s Plaza
5200-5290 Randolph Road

Rockville, MD 20852
 

 

 

 

 

Boston Market                                   (301) 984-0990 

Chuck E Cheese                                  (301) 468-2491 

Congressional Bank                           (301) 984-6000 

Dollar Tree                                          (301) 231-6097 

El Patio                                                 (301) 231-9225 

Hair Systems                                       (301) 770-0358 

Lifestyle Spa                                        (301) 468-9770 

Loehmann's                                         (301) 770-0030 

Parcel Plus                                            (301) 468-2177 

Royal Martial Arts                               (301) 770-1007 

Safeway, Store #1315                         (301) 770-3665 

Sherwin-Williams                                 (301) 984-7124 

Subway                                                  (301) 881-4672 

Vision Cleaners                                     (301) 881-7142 

West Marine Store                               (301) 230-0945 

 

JBG ROSENFELD RETAIL x 4445 Willard Avenue, Suite 700, Chevy Chase, Maryland 20815  x www.jbgr.com x (301) 657-0700 x fax (301) 657-9850
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Montrose Parkway East Update
by Chad Salganik

The Montgomery County Department of Trans-
portation (MCDOT) and the Maryland State Highway 
Administration (SHA) made a presentation at March’s 
White Flint Implementation Advisory Committee on the 
design for Montrose Parkway East -- extending Mon-
trose Parkway from Rockville Pike to Veirs Mill Road. 
SHA presented two alternatives for the design: one that 
closes Randolph Road at the CSX tracks and one that 
maintains the at-grade crossing. The closure at Ran-
dolph Road would eliminate train whistles, but would 
cut off local access to Nebel Street from our side of the 
tracks, turning Randolph Road into a dead end at the 
tracks. SHA presented two reasons for closing Randolph 
Road. First, they cited community pleas for reduced 
train noise. By closing the intersection, the trains would 
not have to blow their horns. Second, they cited this 
crossing as the fourth most dangerous crossing in the 
state based on their statistical analysis.

In addition, SHA presented the interchange design 
for the intersection of Parklawn and the Parkway. This 
will be a grade-separated interchange. 

A couple weeks after their presentation to the Imple-
mentation Committee, MCDOT and SHA presented it 
to the Montgomery County Planning Board for a rec-
ommendation. The Planning Board recommended that 
Randolph Road remain open across the tracks.

Given the rapid succession of these events, I put 
notice out to the neighborhood email group for input 
from the community. A great discussion ensued regard-
ing whether Randolph Road should remain open across 
the tracks, connecting us to Nebel Street. 

The overwhelming majority of responses I received 
favored maintaining the at-grade crossing of Randolph 
Road over the tracks. I agree with this position, as I 
believe it is critical for our neighborhood to have direct 
local access to White Flint. Successful urban areas are 
built via a network or grid of streets, and not via Park-
ways with interchanges and massive intersections. I 
believe having multiple options to access White Flint is 
best for the viability of our community.

The train noise would not be completely eliminated 
for our neighborhood, as the trains still blow their horns 
for the Garrett Park Marc Station and the pedestrian 
crossing at Waverly-Schuylkill Park. As for the safety 
issue, there have been 21 collisions there in the past 35 
years at the crossing with just one since 2007. 

I shared the feedback I received with Dee Metz, 
the White Flint Coordinator, the Planning Board, and 
Montgomery County Planning Staff. I am now working 
on sharing the feedback with the County Council. At 
some point, this should come before the Council. How-
HYHU��WKHUH�LV�VRPH�FRQIXVLRQ�RYHU�ZKR�PDNHV�WKH�¿QDO�
call, as this is a State and County project. If you have 
feedback, please read the presentations and email the 
Yahoo Group or me at chad@randolphcivic.org.

For more information with links to the various pre-
sentations by MCDOT and SHA, and a link to a great 
write up by the Friends of White Flint on the presen-
tation made to the Planning Board, please visit our 
website at http://randolphcivic.org/2013/04/montrose-
parkway-east/.
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Moti’s Grill

Moti’s Grill features sizzling steaks and kebabs, perfectly spiced schwarma, 
award winning falafel, homemade deli meats, and a unique selection of 

succulent Middle Eastern appetizers and dips.

All you can eat Indian Buffet!
Every Tuesday 5pm-9pm

Sushi Specials!
Every Wednesday 11am-9pm

OUR LOCATION 
4860 Boiling Brook Pkwy  Rockville, MD 20852 

(301) 468-0400       www.koshermart.com 

STORE HOURS 
Sunday 7:30 am – 9 pm                      Monday 7:30 am – 8 pm 

Tuesday - Thurs 7:30 am – 9 pm       Friday    7:00 am – 3 pm 

Your Neighborhood Supermarket! 

Produce, Groceries, and Everything You Need at a Price That You’ll Love 
 Check Out These Low Prices on Everyday Items 

Produce Specials 

AVOCADOS 
$0.99 EA 

TOMATOES 
$1.49 LB 

Dairy Special! 

CLOVERLAND MILK 
GALLON 

 $3.49 EA  
Lowest Price in Town! 

Beer Specials! 

CORONA 12 PK  
$13.99 CASE 

MILLER LITE 12PK 
$10.99 CASE 

Grocery Special 

SAUDER’S JUMBO  
EGGS 
$1.79  

1 Dozen Carton  

Offers Expire 03/31/13
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Last Year for the RCA Bazaar?
by Matt Tifford

Originally called the RCA Yard Sale, the RCA has 
been holding the RCA Community Bazaar since the mid-
1990’s.  

Holding this event has always depended on having 
interested neighbors willing to contribute their time to 
organize it. We have a small number of motivated volun-
teers to organize events like the Fun Run, MusicFest, the 
RCA Picnic, write Echo articles, edit and layout the Echo, 
and Christmas Caroling. However, we don’t have enough 
interested volunteers to continue running the Bazaar. 

We know that some of you enjoy this event and may 
like it to continue, so we have decided to see if there was 
anyone interested in taking it on.

None of the tasks associated with the Bazaar are 
onerous, but they do take time. About a month before-
hand, contact via e-mail must be made with the shop-
SLQJ�FHQWHU�WR�FRQ¿UP�WKH�HYHQW��7KHQ��D�ZHHN�EHIRUH��
the banner has to be mounted on the shopping center 
entrance sign. While not required, we usually have a vol-
unteer run Craigslist ads leading up to the event. Finally 
���DQG�ZKDW�ZH�KDYH�IRXQG�WR�EH�PRVW�GLI¿FXOW�WR�DUUDQJH�
-- we need volunteers at the event to setup at 7am, 
maintain a constant presence throughout the morning, 
and then break things down at 1pm.     

If you would like to see this event continue, please 
consider volunteering your time. The 2013 Spring Bazaar 
will go on as scheduled, Saturday May 4th from 8am-
1pm. We will continue to try to work out a solution to 
keep this event going, but regretfully, without new vol-
unteers, it is likely that this will have to be the last RCA 
Bazaar.

such as deer.  Please consider installing speed humps 
on these blocks.  Thank you.

04-05-13 (Fri) at 12:47pm.  Not Anonymous. Received 
via Info@RandolphCivic.org.   Re: The Neighborhood 
Bazaar.  How can I reserve a spot or booth to sell items? 
If its 1st come 1st serve what time is someone there on 
that same day to inquire about a spot? Do we just set 
up in the parking lot if you can provide details please.  
Thanks.

04-12-13 (Fri) at 1:50pm.  Anonymous.  I just recently 
read an article in the RCA Echo and also saw a com-
ment made about noise violations during the summer 
months.  We would also like to add that we’ve been 
kept awake at night as well and, honestly, these are not 
parties, as described in the article about noise by Matt. 
They are disturbances.  It’s clear to us now that the RCA 
will only care about and act upon on what is in their best 
interest. The RCA has made it clear that you will not 
represent the members of this community, or us indi-
vidually, and you will do nothing to get involved with the 
noise issue in this neighborhood.  If this issue becomes 
too much of  a problem, I’m going to set up an email 
account, possibly with Yahoo, where we can get togeth-
er, represent each other and press the county to take 
action.  To the person monitoring this box: if the RCA 
decides not to publish this call, I will still be going house 
to house and I will be putting flyers with contact info for 
both county officials and the email addresses where 
people can report these noise violations.  This needs 
to be acted upon and the current stance and solutions 
offered by the RCA are unacceptable. [RCA Note: The 

RCA volunteers, and the neighbors who donate to keep

the Echo in publication, are the people who accomodate 

printing hotline calls -- provided they are less than 1.5 

minutes -- even ones like this.The RCA would like to 

encourage this caller to attend an RCA meeting if he 

feels his concerns are not being met. We would also 

encourage that the caller visit page four to see a picture 

of RCA volunteers “acting upon what is in their best 

interest.”]

04-12-13 (Fri) at 9:39pm.  Not Anonymous.  Received 
via Info@RandolphCivic.org.    Good Evening, I am writ-
ing to notify RCA about two suspicious persons roam-
ing Boiling Brook Parkway on April 12, 2013.  A male, 
approximately early 40’s with black hair in a low pony tail 
wearing a Phillies baseball cap and a woman, early 40’s, 
light complexion with short black hair, were going door to 
door at about 1:00 pm.  They had no identifying clothing 
or other identification and did not appear to be carrying 
any official or business related paperwork.   These indi-
viduals were witnessed 

(Continued on page 14)

Hotline
(continued from page 6)



News from Cub Scout Pack 1081
By Leora Hernandez

3DFN������LV�DFFHSWLQJ�ER\V�IURP�¿UVW�JUDGH�WR�¿IWK�
grade into their pack. The boys enjoy learning all kinds of 
life skills and experience a wide variety of activities such 
as camping, trips to museums, bowling, and skiing. 

In March the Webelos spent the night at the Maryland 
Science Center.  They enjoyed the exhibits and hands-on 
fun.  They experienced how a pulley system can make 
a job easier if properly set up.  There was a station that 
showed how different sound vibrations affect dust.  There 
were hands-on stations on static electricity, lasers and 
URFNHWV��$OVR��WKH\�ZDWFKHG�D�¿OP�DERXW�EHDYHUV�

The PineWood Derby Districts were held on March 
��WK���(DFK�ER\�ZKR�TXDOL¿HG�IURP�RXU�SDFN�ZHQW�XS�
against boys from other local packs.  The competition was 
tough but they had fun racing their cars again.

At the March Pack meeting the pack took part in a long 
standing tradition -- the parent/son bake-off.  The boys en-
joyed making and bidding on homemade goodies.  Thank 
you to our judges who determined best in appearance and 
taste as well as special awards. 

In other developments, the Webelos were invited to at-
tend and camping trip with Boy Scout Troop 1083.  And on 
April 6, the pack participated in the Annual Stream Clean-
up along with Boy Scout Troop 1083 and Venture Crew 
1083. Also on our April calendar is the Pow Wow and Billy 
Goat Trail Hike.

 The Pack meets Mondays at Viers Mill Elementary 
School during the school year starting at 6:30 pm. Boys in 
WKH�¿UVW�WKUX�¿IWK�JUDGH�DUH�ZHOFRPH�WR�MRLQ��<RX�FDQ�FRQ-
tact our Pack Master at rchackenberg@verizon.net
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Troop 1083 News
By Ben Pitkin, Assistant Scoutmaster

On March 15 and 16, Troop 1083 Scouts and Crew 
�����9HQWXUHUV�¿QLVKHG�WKH�ODVW�SKDVH�RI�WKHLU�VSULQJ�
mulch sale by delivering (for free!) all those orders. Both 
groups thank all of our customers for making this year’s 
sale, as always, a success—and for supporting a program 
that gives so much to its members and also gives right 
back to the community through service projects.  

One example is the annual Potomac Watershed 
Cleanup, which this year took place on April 6. For the 
last 20-odd years, Boy Scout Troop 1083, Cub Scout 
3DFN�������DQG�DI¿OLDWHG�*LUO�6FRXW�DQG�9HQWXULQJ�XQLWV�
have taken part in the Watershed Cleanup, rain or shine, 
conducting their efforts in Boiling Brook, between where 
Boiling Brook Parkway splits into a divided highway to 
the west and Ashley Drive to the east. Local coordina-
tion of the event is still handled by Troop 1083. However, 
in recent years, the number of Scouts has grown, and 
they have been joined for the stream cleans by additional 
volunteers -- either as members of civic, church, or school 
groups, or simply as individuals from the community. In the 
last couple years, the Scouts and other RCA-Land volun-
teers have extended their efforts to include Boiling Brook 
all the way to Rock Creek; an upstream section of Boiling 
Brook near the Macon Road cul-de-sac behind Safeway; 
the western bank of Rock Creek that borders the length of 
Randolph Hills Park; and both of the streams in Waverly-
Schuylkill Park. In your recent travels in RCA-Land, you 
no doubt saw some of the results in the form of the many 
blue and yellow bags of trash and recyclables that the vol-
unteers hauled out of the streams. If you happen to walk 
along the streams themselves, you’ll see more evidence in 
the form of a trash-free land- and waterscape.

On March 22 and 23, Troop 1083 hosted WEBELOS II 
scouts from Cub Scout Packs 1081 and 493 for the annual 
WEBELOS Weekend campout at Cabin John Park. The 
ROGHU�6FRXWV�WDXJKW�WKH�:(%(/26�DERXW�¿UH�EXLOGLQJ��D[H�
safety, and hiking. In the evening, all the campers broke 
camp for a few hours to go swimming at the Rockville 
Swim Center, and then returned to the campsite for some 
toasted marshmallows before turning in. 

 On April 6 (after the watershed cleanup), the 
7URRS¶V�QHZHVW�+LJK�$GYHQWXUH�FUHZ�ZHQW�RQ�LWV�¿UVW�
“shakedown” hike to begin the 2-year  preparation for a 
trip to Philmont Scout Ranch in New Mexico in the sum-
mer of 2015. The guys hiked the Cabin John trail and got 
WKHLU�¿UVW�WDVWH�RI�ZKDW�ZLOGHUQHVV�EDFNSDFNLQJ�HQWDLOV��
(Shakedown hikes are further described in this month’s 
Venture Crew article.) 

,I�\RX�DUH�D�ER\�ZKR�KDV�¿QLVKHG�WKH�¿IWK�JUDGH�\RX�
can join us. We meet Monday night at 7:30 at Viers Mill 
ES, or call Scoutmaster Dave Talbott at 301-933-0048. 
Check out the Troop’s web page at www.troop1083.org.
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Venture Crew 1083 News
By Ben Pitkin, Assistant Scoutmaster

The biggest news for the Venture Crew in the past 
month involves the Crew’s High Adventure component. 
Crew 1083 is sending 19 participants to New Mexico’s 
Philmont High Adventure Scout Ranch in July. Nineteen 
is quite a crowd, too many hikers for a single contingent. 
So the big group was broken down into smaller units of 10 
and 9 hikers. No problem.

However: Philmont Scout Ranch (PSR) is a big place, 
DQG�WKHUH�DUH�WUHNNHUV�WKHUH�IURP�DOO�RYHU�WKH�86$�DOO�
summer long. Therefore, PSR offers 34 separate itinerar-
ies, each offering its own combination of hiking mileage, 
mountain peaks to hike, and program activities. They’re 
assigned on a lottery basis. Your crew chooses its favor-
ites, and when the online registration opens, you and all 
the other crews have to hustle to enter their selections 
¿UVW��DQG�KRSH�IRU�WKH�EHVW���%HFDXVH�&UHZ������LV�VHQG-
ing two groups, and we wanted to share the same itiner-
ary as “sister” crews, we were a little nervous about our 
chances (but not 
very nervous— (Continued on Page 13)
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Our Neighborhood Has Heart!
by Lindsay Hoffman, Randolph Civic Foundation 

President

The morning of Saturday April 6th could not have 
brought more perfect weather.  It was sunny but 
cool and ideal for spending some time outside at our 
Neighborhood Clean-up.  Nearly 50 volunteers partici-
pated in collecting trash from areas identified as “high 
need,” including the dead-end at Macon Drive, the 
Randolph Hills local park and playground, and Boiling 
Brook Parkway.  It was particularly heartwarming to see 
the range of attendees.  Preschoolers worked alongside 
retirees and everyone in-between to ensure that the out-
side of our neighborhood reflects its inside – we have a 
lot of heart here!  Thank you to all who came!  

But -- keeping our neighborhoods in great shape is 
an ongoing affair.  So, when you’re out for a stroll, bring 
along a bag to collect trash while you walk.  Consider 
joining a team that’s “adopting a sign site” and help keep 
our entranceways watered, weeded and attractive.  And, 
come learn more about the RCF at this year’s Annual 
Meeting and Spaghetti Dinner!  We’ll be at the Viers Mill 
Local Park recreation center just before the May RCA 
meeting, on Thursday May 2nd at 6pm.  Come for a 
complimentary dinner with your neighbors and learn how 
to get more involved!

RCF Executive Committee for 2012-2013
OFFICERS
President
Lindsay Hoffman
4602 Wilwyn Way
301-775-9807

Vice President
Matt Tifford
11235 Ashley Drive 
301-770-4377

Secretary
Bob Walker
11813 Ashley Drive
amorworks1@aol.com

Treasurer
Mark Nensel 
11830 Rocking Horse Rd 
301-351-1957

Directors
Mike Saunders
12107 Hunters Lane 
301-468-9268

Karen Helfert
11429 Ashley Drive
301-468-0236

Alison Dewey
5003 Macon Drive
sabaly@hotmail.com

The Randolph Civic Foundation  originated in 1996. It was formed to provide  educational and 
charitable services to the Randolph Community. The address is: Randolph Civic Foundation,  
PO Box 489, Garrett Park, MD 20896-0489

www.RandolphCivicFoundation.org - Phone: 240-389-4723

Girl Scout Troop 1079 - Cadettes
by Leora Hernandez

This troop is for girls in grades 6th-12th.  At the 
Cadette troop level the girls have opportunities to grow 
leadership skills, earn SSL hours, and have fun!  

In March the girls were busy with booth sales to sell 
cookies.  We have been discussing exactly how we want 
to spend our hard-earned money.  Some ideas have been 
to go to an amusement park, go on an NYC trip, or a trip to 
another location.  

On April 6th the Troop helped out with one of the Cher-
ry Blossom Celebrations.  They were at the Freedom Walk 
which commemorates the American Japanese who fought 
IRU�WKH�8�6��LQ�:RUOG�:DU�,,���7KH�7URRS�HQMR\HG�OLVWHQLQJ�
to Japanese drummers, and had the opportunity to pet 
a Clydesdale horse that was there to escort the walkers.  
Afterwards, we walked to Hard Rock Café and had lunch 
while being entertained by fellow diners and waiters show-
ing their dance moves and singing along with songs.  

 Girls in 6th-12th grade – are you interested in 
joining us?  Contact Leora Hernandez at 240-593-9318 or 
e-mail leorah2o@yahoo.com for more information.

Save the Date!
RCF Annual Meeting and Spaghetti Dinner

May 2nd, 2013 - 6:00pm
Viers Mill Recreation Center

Venture Crew
(continued from page 12)

there are no bad itineraries). Thanks to the lightning-fast 
typing of advisor Don Gibbons, the 1083 crews got their 
¿UVW�FKRLFH�LWLQHUDU\��DQG�ZLOO�EH�DEOH�WR�WUHN�LQ�WDQGHP��,W�
was great news that really ramped up the excitement! 

As the days count down to the big trip west, each of 
the smaller crews continues to practice and prepare with 
“shakedown” hikes. On March 23, the group led by Crew 
Chief Brady Grundy hiked at Little Bennett Regional Park 
in Clarksburg, and on April 7, the group led by Crew Chief 
Matthew Best hiked the Weverton Cliff section of the Ap-
palachian Trail near Harpers Ferry. Both crews practiced 
TXLFNO\�VHWWLQJ�XS�WHQWV��DVVHPEOLQJ�D�UDLQ�À\�GLQLQJ�WDUS��
cooking with whisperlight white gas stoves, and putting 
up bear bags, which are sacks containing all the food 
and other items that would attract bears in the night. The 
bags must be securely suspended at least 15 feet off the 
ground and at least 8 feet from any tree that the bear 
could climb. If it sounds tricky, it is. Everything is done 
while strictly observing Leave No Trace hiking and camp-
ing principles. Challenging? You bet. Worth it? Totally.    

Venturing is open to coed youth aged 14 through 20. 
Crew meetings are every second Monday night, from 
6:30–7:30 pm at Viers Mill ES. Why not join us? Bring a 
like-minded friend so you’ll already know someone else 
at the meeting! For more information, contact crew advi-
sor Greg Skolnik at 301-942-3755.



THE ECHOPage 14 May 2013

C L A S S I F I E D S
The Echo publishes classified ads free for RCA members, to a maxi-

mum of one ad per year per household. Additional ads may be pur-

chased for $5.00. The Echo makes no claims or guarantees regarding 

the quality of goods or services sold.

WATERCOLOR CLASSES.  Learn to paint in nearby 
Garrett Park! Small, informal classes for adults. All 
levels welcome, including complete beginners. Held 
in teacher’s Victorian home. Martha Seigel, MFA, the 
$PHULFDQ�8QLYHUVLW\�����\HDUV�H[SHULHQFH���&DOO�����
946-5388.
BEST BUDDIES PETSITTING SERVICE: Going out of 
town? Need your dog to be walked daily? Have a cat 
that needs to be boarded? Well we are a home away 
from home providing the best loving care for your pet 
depending on your needs. We board cats and dogs 
and we do not crate them. We have a fenced-in quarter 
acre lot right here in Randolph Hills! Dogs get two 30 
minute walks daily and all animals get breakfast and 
dinner; we provide the food! Between walks, there is 
plenty of playtime. Prices reasonable and our schedule 
is setup to meet your needs. Pickup and drop-off ser-
vice is provided if needed. Any medications can and 
will be administered. We are bonded and insured. Call 
Danny Beigel at: 240.654.0694 or go to www.bestbud-
diespetservice.com email us at bestbuddiespetsitting@
hotmail.com

Stacy Rabinovitz  
Your Silpada Representative 

301-881-9049 
www.mysilpada.com/stacy.rabinovitz 

LIKE IT? Purchase online or by phone. 
LOVE IT? Have a party & get it for FREE! 

WANT EXTRA $$$? Talk to me about becoming a rep!

For Sale – “Vision Fitness Treadmill”. Like New. 
Paid $1200. Bargain at $400, or best offer. You haul – 
mat included! All Paperwork also. Call 301-984-7584, 
leave message.

HOME WALL PANELING:    4’ x 8’;   NEW/
8186('�(;&(//(17�&21',7,21�����7:(/9(�
(12) AVAILABLE;     LOCAL STORE PRICE $25-$35 
EACH;     MAKE ME AN OFFER FOR ONE OR ALL:     
CALL JIM @ 301-770-4190

President’s Message
(continued from page 2)

munity consensus, this issue was posted to the 
Yahoo email group. A great discussion ensued. In 
addition, many of you emailed me privately. Thank 
you all for the input. To stay informed on issues 
affecting our neighborhood, please join the email 
group. It only takes a few minutes. Go to http://ran-
dolphcivic.org/email to get to the Yahoo page, and 
click the blue “Join This Group!” button. There’s 
more information on Montrose Parkway East in 
this Echo.

knocking on doors on Boiling Brook Parkway and were 
extremely loud, obnoxious and displayed aggressive 
behavior.  The woman appeared to be on drugs.  The 
two individuals were seen walking up Boiling Brook 
Parkway and into the Goodwill Store parking lot.  I 
would like this information shared with the neighbor-
hood watch coordinators and passed on to our contact 
with the County Police Department.  As a homeowner, 
is there anything that can be done to discourage or 
prevent the continuous door to door solicitation that 
occurs in this neighborhood?  I have a “no solicita-
tion” sign on my door, but it doesn’t seem to faze the 
weekly [missionaries] ...  Thank You. [RCA Note: This 

was passed along to the RCA Neighborhood Watch 

who in turn communicated with the police. However, 

we do encourage everyone to call 911 first if they see 

suspicious activity.]

Hotline
(continued from page 11)
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